TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 MINUTES
MEETING ON TUESDAY, 14TH JANUARY 2025AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY.
Welcome and apologies:  Gillian McAuslane (GMcA) chaired tonight's meeting and welcomed those present.
Community Councillors present: William Lamb (WL), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Alex Robertson (AR), Helen Saunders (HS), Ian Millar (IM), Robert MacAulay (RM), Melanie White (MW)., Kevin McPherson (KM).
Others in attendance:  Councillor Fiona Law (FL), Lynsey McQuater and Owain Carter - members of the community home owners affected by the RAAC housing issue.
Apologies:  Robert McClelland, Mhari Leel.
Police Report:   As PC James Miller was not present we were unable to discuss his lengthy report dated 3rd January 2025.
Minutes of the AGM and October meeting:  EMcA apologised for not circulating the minutes of the previous meeting of 12th November 2024.   These will be circulated for discussion at the February meeting.
Updates from elected members:  GMcA reported that the badly overgrown banks of Tilly burn have been totally cleared and were no longer a hazard/danger.  FL said that the Council Budgets are not great and the rise in NIC contributions is having a significant effect. If they don’t reduce certain services this year, they will need to be reduced next year. EMcA said communication with the Council was the biggest problem.   We are losing three bus shelters, paying for Heris fencing to safeguard privately owned properties, such as in Moss Road.   There is nothing positive coming from the Council and this has a negative effect all around on the local Community.  WL asked why can we not get money back from the owners of the land at 48 Moss Road.  FL said she would e-mail Kevin Wells about these matters. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]RAAC:  Lynsey McQuater and Owain Carter explained that it is now 15 months since home owners and tenants were given 2 hours to evacuate their homes.   A lot of tenants have been rehoused but home owners are still in temporary, unsatisfactory accommodation for which they are paying rent whilst, at the same time, making mortgage payments on their properties.   It was suggested that perhaps the CC could write a letter to Kevin Wells on their behalf.   Additionally that the RAAC Committee could post something on our FaceBook page.  They have already raised a petition and are circulating leaflets    WL suggested that as this is not just a local problem but a national problem, this is why it is taking so long for something to be done.   FL also said that it is taking time to locate suitable surveyors to help with the problem.  EMcA commented that it was a very unsatisfactory situation and that perhaps the CC should write to the Council outlining the problem.   MPs have been contacted, including Brian Leishman.

GALA 2025:  The date for this year’s Gala is proposed for Sunday, 15th June, Fathers’ Day.   However, more volunteers are desperately needed for the Gala Committee.   An announcement has been put on the Gala FB page to the effect that, if we cannot get any more volunteers, there will be no Gala.   Meantime, a Gala meeting has been proposed for February but, if no volunteers come forward then, this too, will be cancelled.
Lights Switch On event:  Apparently the big light failed and did not come back on.   Should we talk to George Dean of Gordon Lighting to fix it or should we perhaps replace it under the insurance plan.
Treasurer’s Report/EDF microgrants (EMcA): I have authorised the consolidation of the accounts into one and the Over 70’s account has been closed.    It is proposed we add Melanie White’s name to the list of designated signatories.   Microgrants:  All present approved a £250 microgrant to the Tilly Ladies for them to place three bookcases in separate locations in Tillicoultry.  Grants of £500 maximum for retailers to freshen up the front of their businesses are being advertised on the noticeboards.
AOCB:  IM needs help with the AEDs in Tillicoultry and Coalsnaughton and AR and EMcA have agreed to provide that help.  IM will arrange to get two new sets of pads.   FL also suggested speaking to other CCs regarding a group for the maintenance of the AEDs.
Date and time of next meeting:   Tuesday, 11th February at 7:00 p.m. at the Ben Cleuch Centre.
 










